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8100 Eagle Road • Kirtland, Ohio 44094�

     �

Parish Office Phone Number:  440�256�1412    �

Fax Number: 440�379�7491�

     Parish Website: www.divinewordkirtland.org�

St. Vincent de Paul Assistance Line: 440�547�6718     �
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The Holy Family of Jesus, Mary and Joseph �

December 26, 2021�
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Shari Allwood�

Business Manager�

�

Reverend Jim Caddy�

Retired Priest �

�

Dee Germano�

Bookkeeper/Membership Coordinator�

 �

Deacon John Grazia�

Deacon �

�

Becky Harper�

Music Director�

�

Debbie Lokar�

Pastoral Associate�

�

Taylor Long�

Youth Minister�

�

Kelly McCloskey�

Parish Secretary�

�

Gina Rensi�

Director of Religious Education�

�

Rachel Scott�

DRE Admin. Assistant�

�

Jonathan Withrow�

Parish Pastoral Council Chairperson�

�

Reverend Dave Woost�

Pastor�

�

MASS SCHEDULE:�

Monday through Friday: 8:30 AM�

Saturday Evening Vigil: 4:30 PM�

Sunday: 8:30 AM and 11:00 AM�

Rosary: Monday through Friday: 8:00 AM�

�

�

RECONCILIATION: Saturday from�

3:30�4:15 PM or anytime by appointment.�

�

BAPTISM: Arrangements are to be made�

in advance. Parent Baptismal Class and�

Sponsor’s Certificate are required. �

Please call the Parish Office to register. �

�

MARRIAGE: Arrangements must be�

made at least 6 months before the wedding.�

Please contact the Parish Office before �

you set your date or reserve your hall.�

�

OFFICE HOURS:�

Monday�Friday 8:00 AM�5:00 PM �

Closed Saturday & Sunday�



				�

					SUNDAY,	DECEMBER	26�

     8:30 AM Mass� Livestreamed�

     11:00 AM Mass�

     NO	PSR	CLASSES�WINTER	BREAK�

    					   �

     MONDAY,	DECEMBER	27:	Parish	Of�ice	Closed�

     8:00 AM Rosary followed by 8:30 AM Mass�

     7:00 PM SVDP Meeting / UR�

     No	Adoration�

     �

     TUESDAY,	DECEMBER	28�

     8:00 AM Rosary followed by 8:30 AM Mass�

     7:00 PM Widow & Widowers Meeting / GA�

     7:00 PM Virtual Choir Concert �

     NO	PSR	CLASSES�WINTER	BREAK�

     �

                                                               �          �

     WEDNESDAY,	DECEMBER	29�

     8:00 AM Avilas followed by 8:30 AM Mass�

					NO	PSR	CLASSES	OR	RCIA�WINTER	BREAK�

      �

     THURSDAY,	DECEMBER	30:	Parish	Of�ice	Closed�

8:00 AM Rosary followed by 8:30 AM Mass�

      �

FRIDAY,	DECEMBER	31:	Parish	Of�ice	Closed�

8:00 AM Rosary followed by 8:30 AM Mass�

4:30 PM Mass�

     �                       �

     SATURDAY,	JANUARY	1�

     9:00 AM Mass�

     4:30 PM Mass �

�

     SUNDAY,	JANUARY	2�

     8:30 AM Mass�Livestreamed �

     9:30 AM PSR Classes K�5th / HH�

     11:00 AM Mass�

     12:15 PM Baptism: Lennox John Preseren�

MON.         Saint John, Apostle and Evangelist (1 JN 1: 1�4; JN 20: 1�8)� � � �                         Michael	Pilla          �

DEC. 27     8:30 AM Helen Petruziello�                                                                                                        																																																																																																																

� 																																																																																			� � � �         �

TUES.						  The Holy Innocents, Martyrs (1 JN 1: 5�2:2; MT 2: 13�18)� � � 																														Hazel	Thornicroft	�

DEC. 28     8:30 AM + Bob Casey� � � � �                             �

� � �                                    � � � � �      		�

WED.							  Fifth Day within the Octave of the Nativity of the Lord, St.	Thomas	Becket,	Bishop	&	Martyr��

                    (1 JN 2: 3�11; LK 2: 22�35)� � � � �                                          Lee	Katzenberg,	Rita	Shafer�

DEC. 29     8:30 AM + Wallick & Hayward Families �

�

THUR.       Sixth Day within the Octave of the Nativity of the Lord (1 JN 2: 12�17; LK 2: 36�40)�

DEC. 30     8:30 AM + Don Dangler�                                                                                               Kathleen	Nabozny,	Louis	Nosse�

� 																																																																																																� � �

FRI.            Seventh Day within the Octave of the Nativity of the Lord, St.	Sylvester	I,	Pope	(1 JN 2: 18�21; JN 1: 1�18)�

DEC. 31     8:30 AM + Roza & Jakov Buzdon�

                    4:30 PM + Penny Patterson� � �                                                                     Fran	Kusar,	Eugene	Salopeck

�                                                    � � � 						�

SAT.          The Octave Day of the Nativity of the Lord; Solemnity of Mary, Mother of God    Eileen	Magee,	Irma	McGinley,�

                    (NM 6: 22�27; GAL 4: 4�7; LK 2: 16�21)�  � �                  Yvonne	DeMilta	Shulman,	Helen	Stanicic		               

JAN. 1        9:00 AM + Irene & Middio Ariemma and Josephine & Jim Burrington� � � � � �

                    4:30 PM + Jack Thomas �

� � � � 																																										� � 								�

SUN.          Epiphany of the Lord (IS 60: 1�6; EPH 3: 2�3, 5�6; MT 2: 1�12)�                                                     Robert	Pfeifer			

JAN. 2        8:30 AM + Judy Sustar�                                                                                �

                   11:00 AM + Sammy Smuk� � � � �               �� �

                          Mass Intentions & Readings for the Week� � � �           Anniversary�

                     � THE WEEK AHEAD          �

I	have	been	away	from	the	Church	for	a	few	

years	and	really	want	to	get	active	again,	

not	so	much	for	me,	but	for	my	children.	Is	

this	a	bad	reason	to	come	back	to	Church?	�

�

If you are on your way to the supermarket, 

and you are forced to detour from your 

usual route because of road work, does the food 

you buy taste different? Is the meal less �illing? Are 

the vegetables less tasty? Of course not. In our faith 

journey, there are many detours called sin. Some 

are greater than others, some are even a bit longer. 

But God's grace comes to us in ways we 

understand and recognize and need. Your children 

leading you back to the Church is not as important 

as the fact that you are back. This is an opportunity 

for you to renew, strengthen, and deepen your 

faith. Regardless of how we get to Church, or what 

draws us closer to God, the fact is we are there. Do 

what you need to do to get right with God and the 

Church. Go to confession, begin good family 

religious practices, and be involved in the 

ministries your parish offers. Be more than a 

lukewarm parishioner. Be the kind of Catholic you 

want your children to be.�

�

�

�

�

�

�



This week’s message from Fr. Dave…. 

Christmas is the story we all 

know.  We know the truth of this 

story and its lasting effects.  When 

we read from the gospels about the 

birth of Jesus, it creates a nostalgic 

overtone.  The story always plays 

good on the screen or stage, for the young or the 

old.  The deeper, spiritual meaning of the birth of 

Christ relies on the deep passion God has for 

us.  Why else would we even ask the question, “Why 

did God take on human flesh?”  The only compelling 

answer I can give is passion for His people.    

  

His birth is more than just righting the wrong of 

humanity.  Rather, God has this incredible passion 

for us.  He wants to be in a relationship with us and 

he wants us to thrive in life. Hence, Jesus, his Son, is 

born with a mission.  Jesus will show us how to live 

and act to give glory to his Father.  Our faith is the 

only one that claims that God takes on human 

flesh.  Christianity’s story begins today and continues 

through his passion, death, and resurrection.  We see 

Christ doing incredible things, but always keeping in 

mind how God provides for us in the person of 

Christ.       

  

There are many good memories of my Christmas 

past.  As a young child walking to church early in the 

morning with my father and brothers.  Cutting down 

the Christmas tree, bringing it home and decorating 

the house with my parents.  The number of gifts 

under the tree and the anticipation of opening 

them.  The large spread of food for Christmas 

dinner.   I remember Christmas spent in Ohio with 

its cold weather and often, snow.  I also remember 

the Christmas moments in Georgia and North 

Carolina and enjoying the warmer weather. (I could 

use a little of the South now!)  This year I hope and 

pray that many will gather as families without too 

many restrictions.  I am praying that COVID 

dissipates soon for all of us.  

  

Once again Merry Christmas to everyone!  Having 

Christmas fall on a Saturday creates multiple 

liturgies in a matter of a few days.  Thank you for 

being here throughout the weekend.  The Season of 

Christmas is only two weeks long for us this 

year.  We will celebrate Christmas on Friday, 

December 24th and Saturday, December 

25th.  (There is no Mass in the evening on Christmas 

Day.) Sunday, December 26th we celebrate the Feast 

of the Holy Family at 8:30AM and 11:00AM.  Next 

weekend, we celebrate on New Year’s Eve at 4:30PM 

and New Year’s morning at 9:00AM the Solemnity of 

Mary, the mother of God.  On Saturday, January 

1st we celebrate at the 4:30PM Mass the Epiphany of 

The Lord and on Sunday, January 2nd we continue 

the celebration of the Epiphany at 8:30AM and 

11:00AM.  As you can see, I will be spending lots of 

my time at Mass this next week.  

  

I hope you can help us with the Synod Listening 

Session that will be coming our way.  These Listening 

Sessions are a process to gather feedback from the 

entire church.  They are facilitated to allow people to 

speak of the strengths, weaknesses, and hurts they 

have experienced in the church.  Information from 

these Listening Sessions will be collected and sent to 

the Diocese.  The Diocese will send all of its 

information to the United States Conference who will 

in turn send all of its information to Rome.   This is an 

ambitious process.  The hope is to get a better reading 

of what the experience of Church is for our 

people.  Please join us Monday, January 10th at 

7:00PM in Hanson Hall or Thursday, January 13th at 

7:00PM in Hanson Hall.  The Sessions will take about 

90 minutes.    

  

Alpha is a faith program based on enriching our 

relationship with Christ.  Those who will be attending 

will meet on eleven consecutive Mondays.  Each week 

we will provide a meal at 6:30PM and then a 

presentation and table discussion.  The meeting will 

end by 8:30PM.  We are hoping you will take 

advantage of this program and join us for Alpha.  Call 

the parish office if you’d like to participate.  We begin 

the Alpha Program on Monday, January 24th.  Hope 

to see you there!  

  

I am thankful once again for all who have passed 

through our doors during Advent and these days of 

Christmas.  Your spiritual and financial support is 

overwhelming!  I count myself lucky to be your 

pastor.  You make my life as a priest worthwhile.  I 

hope and pray that this time of the year has a 

powerful impact on you.  God’s greatest gift to us in 

Jesus has forever changed the course of human 

history.  My hope is that Christ will continue to 

change us.  May you and all in your family 

experience God’s unconditional love and blessing.  



"In	His	Sandals"	Walking	Group�

Join us as we share in prayer, 

friendships, conversation and enjoy the 

beauty of God's creation.�Please contact 

Debbie Lokar at the parish ofBice if 

interested in participating. Our group will meet 

Wednesdays	at	3:00	PM	at the following parks:�

This	is	the	last	meeting	for	“In	His	Sandals”	

Walking	Group	for	2021.	The	group	will	

resume	again	in	March	2022!�

Date� Location�

12/29�

Penitentiary Glen �

8668 Kirtland�Chardon Rd., Kirtland �

“Taylor�Made”	News�

Thank you to everyone who came to a 

youth group event this semester! It was a 

great start to the year. Praying that 

everyone has a blessed Christmas with 

their families and cannot wait to kick 

things back off on Sunday,	January	16th,	

2022	for another semester of faith and fun! �

�

Divine	Word	Ushers’	Luncheon�

Please join us for the Divine Word 

Ushers’ Luncheon on Sunday,	January	

9th	at 1:00 PM in the Grill Room at Pine 

Ridge Country Club.  Ushers, spouses of 

ushers, spouses of deceased ushers and retired ushers 

are welcome! Please sign up by Sunday,	January	2nd	

on the ushers’ bulletin board in the Gathering Area. �

Humor	from	the	Caddyshack	�

�

�� A father was bragging to a co�worker 

about his son who had just gone off to 

college. “Why our Billy is so bright, 

every time we get a letter from him, we have to go 

to the dictionary.” “You’re lucky,” the co�worker 

said, “every time we get a letter from our son, we 

have to go to the bank.”�

Charitable	Contributions	Reminder�

The end of 2021 is next Friday!  For 

your donations to be counted as 2021 

contributions they must be physically 

in hand at the parish ofBice, or if 

mailed, POSTMARKED on or before 

December 31, 2021.  Contributions received after 

January 1, 2022, and postmarked in January will be 

recorded in 2022, regardless of the date of the check.�

2021 contribution statements will only be processed by 

request.  If you would like a statement for your records, 

please do one of the following: drop a note in the 

collection basket requesting a statement or contact Dee 

Germano in the parish ofBice via email, 

dgermano@divinewordkirtland.org or by phone at 440�

256�1412.  We will gladly mail or email your statement 

to you.  Your	gift	of	treasure	is	greatly	appreciated,	and	

we	thank	you	for	your	continued	support!�

Virtual	Choir	Concert�

Grab a mug of hot chocolate, some 

leftover cookies from Santa’s dish 

and join our fabulous Divine Word 

Choir for a Virtual Choir Concert 

on Tuesday,	December	28th	at 

7:00 PM.  The link for the virtual 

concert will be located on the 

parish website 

(www.divinewordkirtland.org).�

Divine	Word	and	Alpha�

Please join us for this 11 week pro-

gram at Divine Word called Alpha. 

Sessions will be held on Monday eve-

nings (in Hanson Hall) from 6:30PM�

8:30PM beginning January	24th.	Al-

pha enables people to ask questions, 

share ideas, build friendships, and 

experience the love of God through the Holy Spirit. Sign

�ups	are	available	on	the	Divine	Word	website,		in	the	

Gathering	Area	or	you	can	call	the	Parish	Of0ice.	For 

more information, contact Gina Rensi, Director of Reli-

gious Education,  at 440�256�1412.�

New	Year’s	Mass	Schedule:�

�

Sunday, December 26th, Feast of the Holy Family, 

8:30AM and 11:00AM�

Friday, December 31st, Vigil of Solemnity of Mary, 

Mother of God, 4:30 PM�

Saturday, January 1st, Solemnity of Mary, 9:00AM 

and 4:30PM, Vigil for the Epiphany of the Lord�

Sunday, January 2nd, Epiphany of the Lord, 

8:30AM and 11:00AM�



Saint	Vincent	de	Paul�

Christmas blessings to all!  Sunday, 

December 26th is the Feast of the Holy 

Family of Jesus, Mary, and Joseph, and 

so we can celebrate that we all belong 

to the holy family of God, which makes 

us brothers and sisters to each other.�

�

At	Christmas	this	year,	through	your	gifts,	the	

Society	of	St.	Vincent	de	Paul	was	able	to	bring	the	

joy	and	hope	to	our	“brothers	and	sisters”	who	are	

poor	by	assisting	two	families,	providing	$1000	for	

rent	and	fuel	bills.		Thank	you!�

Holiday	Help	for	Divorced	&	Separated�

Are you ready for a new year? Let us 

help you turn the corner! Join us for 

this special program intended to offer 

practical advice, support, and the 

skills to move forward. We will meet from 6:30�8:30PM 

on Thursday,	January	6th	at St. John Vianney Church 

in Mentor. To register or for more information call 

Karen at 440�352�8282 or email kjubeck@st�

gabriel.org.�

Year�End	Giving	�

In this season of giving, consider making 

a year�end gift to our parish in gratitude 

for all the blessings you have received in 

life. As you plan to make the most of 

your charitable donations in 2021, 

know that we gratefully accept gifts of 

cash and appreciated assets such as stocks or bonds. 

We wanted to take this time to remind you of some 

important CARES Act provisions that are scheduled to 

expire at year’s end. These provisions may affect you� 

and even make it easier for you to make a gift to your 

parish. They include:�

�� An	expanded	charitable	giving	incentive	that	allows	

taxpayers	who	take	the	standard	deduction	to	make	

up	to	$300	in	charitable	cash	contributions	for	single	

0ilers	($600	for	married	couples)	to	quali0ied	

charities	like	ours	this	year.	�

�� For	those	who	do	itemize	their	deductions,	the	law	

allows	for	cash	contributions	to	quali0ied	charities	

such	as	ours	to	be	deducted	up	to	100%	of	your	

adjusted	gross	income	for	the	2021	calendar	year.	�

And, if you are age 70 1/2 or older, you may be able to 

make a gift of a QualiBied Charitable Distribution from 

your IRA that will help us in our ministry and reduce 

your taxable income. Talk to your advisors and IRA 

administrator for more information and to be sure that 

your IRA QualiBied Charitable Distribution gift is made 

directly from an IRA to a qualiBied charity such as our 

parish. Questions? Contact Shari Allwood, Business 

Manager, at 440�256�1412 or via email at 

sallwood@divinewordkirtland.org.�

Divine	Word	Ushers	Needed!�

If you are interested and available to become an usher 

at any of our weekend Masses, please Bill in & cut out 

this section and return to the Parish OfBice. Thank you!�

�

______________ I would like to become an usher at the �                      

�            Saturday Mass (4:30 PM).�

�

______________ I would like to become an usher at the �  

�           Sunday morning Mass (8:30 AM).�

�

______________ I would like to become an usher at the �  

�           Sunday morning Mass (11:00 AM).�

�

Name: _________________________________________________�

�

�

BEST Phone Number or Email: ___________________________ 

The	FEST	Internship�

The Fest (www.theFEST.us) is looking for PAID 

summer interns to make this year’s event the best FEST 

yet! We are looking for students with interests in 

theology, business marketing & communications, event 

planning, or logistics management to join the team that 

puts together our annual Diocesan Family Festival. 

Interns will be a part of a fast�paced team and will play 

a critical role in the marketing, planning and 

coordination of this annual event for thousands of 

people. Interns must have strong people skills, work 

ethic, critical thinking, organizational skills, and reliable 

transportation. For more information or to apply, 

please send your resume to Caitlin@theFEST.us by 

Sunday,	January	9th. �

Parish	Of2ice	Holiday	Hours	�

The parish ofBice will be closed on 

Monday,	December	27th,	

Thursday,	December	30th,	

Friday,	December	31st	and	

Monday,	January	3rd. �

Have	a	very	Merry	Christmas	

and	Blessed	New	Year!	�

Support	Group	for	Caregivers�

Divine Word has a retired healthcare 

professional who is willing to assist if we 

begin a support group for caregivers. 

We’re thinking about starting a monthly 

meeting on a weekday, either late 

morning or early afternoon. Before 

making concrete plans, we want to know 

if interest exists. If you’d beneBit by 

meeting with other caregivers for some mutual support 

and personal care, please contact Shari Allwood via 

email, sallwood@divinewordkirtland.org.�



Remember Our Sick & Suffering!�

Pat Aquila, Maria Babic, Samantha Bagdasarian, Mary Barresi,  

Charlie Bartzen, Cecilia Bertha, Jeff Bonfanti, Premo Bonfanti, Joe 

Borkey, Cristan Smudz-Bregar, John Brown, Father Jim Caddy, Mike 

Camino, Rachelle Marie Carlson, Michael Cholak, Courtney Clair, 

Daniel Clair, Izzy Corbin, Susan Daly, Nicole Dixon, Rose Dixon, 

Vera Draksic, Cindy Evans, Jackie Fatica, Joe Fontana, Christopher Gilbey, 

Vickie Gilbey, Alice Gilmore, Magdalene Giorgi, Rosemary Giorgi, Lou Godfrey, 

Judith Gruber, Ida Guest, Richard Guest, Raymond Gullo, Vicki Gullo, George 

Harchick, Rose Harchick, Lynn Hogye, Michelle Holbury, Gabrielle Holicky, Bill 

Horton, Donna Horton, Nancy Hummer, Elizabeth Hunter, Allan Jenisek, Shirley 

Jirousek, Bruce Kephart, Mike Keresman, David Kirek, Kelly Konya, Audrey 

Kramer,  Kallie Kramp, Lynne Kravos, Darlene Kuhar, Ralph Kutcher, Fred Lazar, 

John Leskovec, Cathy Lombardo, Nicholas Lombardo, Paula Mason, Joshua 

MacDonald Jr., Dave Mekker, Ronald Minadeo, Bob & Judy Morel, Mary Morton, 

Frank Nannicola, Katy Nicolli, Gwen Novak, Ed Nye, Mollie Oberstar, Lynn Odell, 

Natalia Rose Ortega, Premo Panzarello, Marty Parent, Father Fred Pausche, 

Bobby Petruziello, Michael Popovich, Erin Potter, Kevin Powers, Breda Radej, 

Christian Rassi, Sharon Regovich, Judy Rigo, Kris Ruhe, Steve Sabol, Camille 

Salerno, Jennifer Sanderson, Elaine Sargi, Rosemary Schaller, Rosemary 

Scholti, Joseph Seiler, Peter Sussen, Gene Trela, Donald Victor, Jay Vukcevic, 

Angela Wandle, Bernadette Wasserman, Tammy Webb, Dale White, Michael 

White, Michael Wojnar, Father Dave Woost 

 

Please take a moment to lift these individuals up in prayer 

this week. Notify the parish office when a name can be 

removed from the list.  Thank You.�

Stewardship	Report�

Weekend	of	December	19th,	2021�

�

Because	of	the	Christmas	bulletin	deadline,	�igures	

from	the	week	of	December	19

th

	will	be	provided	

next	week.	�

�

Christmas	Cards�

Early this month when I 

was out and about, I 

stopped to buy Christmas 

cards. After selecting 

some beautiful cards with 

a Christian message and 

scripture, I thought “I 

better buy some non�

religious cards for the 

nonbelievers I know.” 

Then I got to thinking. 

Christmas 

communications provide 

an opportunity to share 

the love of Jesus. If a nonbeliever wants to send me 

a non�Christian card, no problem (and they do). 

But I decided that all those to whom I send a 

Christmas card would bene�it from a reminder of 

why we celebrate Christmas. (We’ll see if the 

Christmas card list dwindles a bit after this year.)  �

�

Lately I’ve been hearing a lot about evangelization 

from a number of Catholic sources. I’ve been trying 

to “up my game” a little bit here and there. Nothing 

overt, and I certainly try to avoid being “preachy.” 

But I do �ind that there are opportunities to get in a 

little blessing to a customer service rep or to offer 

to pray with someone if they seem distraught or 

shared a need. Or even suggesting to people that I 

love going to church or mentioning the excellent 

Advent re�lection series at church. I need 

evangelization to become a more natural 

occurrence in my life. Rather than fear offending 

someone, I think I’d bene�it from thinking of it as 

an opportunity to reach someone in need of Jesus 

in their life. I think there are a lot of people 

searching for peace and love. And a non�

threatening sharing of God’s goodness may be just 

what they need.�

�

Merry Christmas!�

�

�

�

MINISTRY SCHEDULE 

Dec. 31st, 2021 and Jan. 1st and 

2nd, 2022 

�

Extraordinary 

Ministers�

Lector�

Friday�

4:30 PM�

(New 

Year’s 

Eve)�

�

�

�

P.	Andrykovitch�

D.	Trombetti�

C.A.	Brooke�

Saturday�

9:00 AM�

(New 

Year’s 

Day)�

�

�

VOLUNTEER	NOW	

x2�

VOLUNTEER	

NOW�

Saturday�

4:30 PM 

(New 

Year’s 

Day)�

�

�

�

VOLUNTEER	NOW	

x3�

VOLUNTEER	

NOW�

Servers�

J.	Brooks�

VOLUNTEER	

NOW�

A.	Munitz�

C.	Munitz�

VOLUNTEER	

NOW	x2�

Sunday�

8:30 AM�

�

VOLUNTEER	NOW	

x3�

VOLUNTEER	

NOW�

VOLUNTEER	

NOW	x2�

Sunday�

11:00 AM�

�

VOLUNTEER	NOW	

x3�

VOLUNTEER	

NOW�

VOLUNTEER	

NOW	x2�
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	 Anthony Pirc, Parishioner

	 Full Service
	  Landscaping
	 440.943.0300 
www.PircCompany.com	 Mail@PircCompany.com

Acacia in Lyndhurst	 (216) 342-4767
Manakiki in Willoughby Hills	 (440) 944-4664
Pine Ridge in Wickliffe	 (440) 944-4664

McMahon - Coyne - VitantonioMcMahon - Coyne - Vitantonio
Funeral HomesFuneral Homes

Michael F. Coyne • Anthony Vitantonio • Kevin M. Coyne
942-0700   Willoughby & Mentor   255-1655

www.MCVfuneralhomes.com

Andrew Loncar
President

7900 Barristers Court 
Kirtland Ohio 44094

440-223-5710
lqcandy@hotmail.com 
www.loncarhomes.com

32801 VINE STREET SUITE D
WILLOWICK, OH 44095
NMLS # 283260

440-479-0902
jvanek@bankersguarantee.com

jimvanek.net

James P. Vanek
mortgage banker specialist 

With this ad.
Expires 12/31/19

Timothy P. Smitley
440.856.9927

tsmitley@trinityllc.us
For all your personal and 
business computer needs

440-729-2099 
ChooseKobella.com

Proud to be veteran-owned!

Gattozzi and Son Funeral Home
12524 Chillicothe Rd., Chesterland

440-729-1906
	 Nick Gattozzi
	 Rose Marie Gattozzi
	 Jerry Ritola
	 Jay Jones

DANNY’S CUSTOM TOUCH

(440) 256-CARS (2277)
7920 Chardon Rd • Kirtland

Daniel K. Levand

Denise RitossaDenise Ritossa
Realtor & Property Stager

	 34601 Ridge Road
	 Willoughby, OH 44094

	 216.233.6978
	 Deniseritossa@howardhanna.com

K&D is the largest privately owned property management 
company in Northeast Ohio and is always looking for more 
good people to join our family.  We are always recruiting 
for building apartment Maintenance, Housekeeping and 

Sales/Leasing positions.  We offer competitive salary, a full 
benefits package within 30 days of employment, sponsored 

company events, employee recognition programs and 
dedicated training and development of staff year-round.   

For immediate consideration please forward resumes to: 
kdresumes@kandd.info OR via facsimile: 440-946-8763

Whether you are looking for a place to work at or live at, 
feel free to learn more about us by visiting us on our website: 

www.KandD.com

Contact Michael Ficzner to place an ad today! 
mficzner@4LPi.com or (800) 477-4574 x6452

Call: 216-531-1900
MONDAY - FRIDAY 8:30 AM - 5:00 PM

D E T A I L S  A T :
AmericanMutual.org

Keep Calm and Let’s Find You a New Home

Claudia C. Lanese
REALTOR®

clanese903@gmail.com
premiereplusrealty.com
C: 440-242-9237 • O: 239-206-2777 • F: 239-732-8217

Bonita Springs Office

A Unique Place to Shop for 
Flowers & Gifts!

$5 OFF
Kirtland Flower Barn
FULL SERVICE FLORIST • DAILY DELIVERIES

8281 Chardon Rd. Kirtland 440-379-7155
Kirtlandflowers.com

Drs. Greiner, Visger
Dental Associates Inc.
Cosmetic & Family Dentistry

Office:
440-255-2600
ww.drgv.net

Address:
7553 Center Street
Mentor, OH 44060

Anna Visger, D.D.S.
Joseph Greiner, D.D.S
Elizabeth Visger, D.D.S

HOMEMADE • GOURMET
CATERING • CARRY OUT

256-5600
Downtheblockeats.com

Service Company, Inc. 
Heating & Cooling • Residential/Commercial • Refrigeration 

440-974-8155
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Skilled Rehabilitation
Private Rooms & Baths

24/7 Skilled Nursing

8151 Norton Parkway
Mentor, Ohio 44060

440-299-5500

Lake County’s 
Premier Skilled 
Nursing Facility

Cleveland Chemical 
& Glenridge

Pest Control Services
~Parishioner~

Wm. P. Kirchner: 951-0112 
Ed Nye: 951-2735

10% OFF when you mention this ad

Your Realtor
JERRY A. LESAK CSD

	

Cell: 440-487-2157
jerry@jerrylesak.com

www.jerrylesakgroup.com
9553 Chillicothe Rd.
Kirtland, OH 44094

	KEN SMITH	 Husband of former Parish Secretary
	Handyman	 (440) 339-9205

	 • REPAIRS
	 • REMODELING
	 • REDECORATING

RESIDENTIAL & COMMERCIAL

24 hr skilled nursing, Short 
Term Rehab, Long term care, 

Memory Care, hospice and then 
the compassionate Care

9685 Chillicothe Rd, Kirtland OH

440-256-8100 
kirtlandrehab.com

Owned & Operated by
the LeQuyea Family

Sales • Service • Installation
BRYAN & SUNS HEATING

& AIR CONDITIONING
28502 Euclid Ave., Wickliffe

	 (440) 585-9232
	 OH Lic # 15297

WILLOSCAPE

Landscape Management
Complete Landscaping Service • Snow Plowing

Commercial • Residential
KEITH ANDRYKOVITCH

440-951-9989 • www.willoscape.com

Hazen Contracting, Inc.
	 Asphalt Paving & Seatcoating
	 Residential & Commercial

Jeff Hazen
11729 Sherman Road
Chardon, OH 44024

440-286-3438
www.hazencontracting.com

• Individual & Group Health
• Medicare Advantage Plans • Medicare Supplements 
• Prescription Part D Plans • Dental • Vision • Life

6982 Spinach Drive • Mentor, Ohio 44060
440-255-5700 • www.mutskoinsurance.com

Insurance for all Ages & Stages

SUE GRAZIA, 
REALTOR®

Cell | Text: 440.487.5168
WWW.GRAZIARENSITEAM.COM

graziarensiteam@gmail.com
Each brokerage independently 

owned and operated

	 Brickman Bros.
	 FUNERAL HOME
	 Bill, Joe, John, Phil, Jonathan
	 37433 Euclid Ave. • Willoughby, Ohio
	 440-951-7800     www.brickmanbros.com

(440) 919-1000 
7976 Mayfield Road

Chesterland, OH 44026

(440) 332-7176(440) 332-7176  
eventsparamount.comeventsparamount.com
Adam Hess & Matt Grazia, OwnersAdam Hess & Matt Grazia, Owners

RENT. RELAX.REPEATRENT. RELAX.REPEAT

	 Specializing in
	 - Wedding Receptions
	 - Off-Site Catering
	 - Social & Civic Functions
	 - Parties
	 - Wedding Ceremonies
	 - Religious Events
	 - Corporate Events
	 - Graduation
	 - Carry-Out Catering

We Are Family Owned and Operated and Pride Ourselves 
on a Tradition of Excellence for Three Generation

OWNERS: CARL SANTAGATA, ANTHONY VERDONE, AND JOHN YANKOVIC

32200 Chardon Road
Willoughby Hills, OH
440-943-0087
www.la-vera.com • lavera@la-vera.com

Catering toCatering to
Perfection Perfection 

Since 1952Since 1952

Annuity/IRA at 3% to Members
Non Members are 1 ½% with guarantee 1% (new business) 

Rates subject to change

216-341-0444
Email: insurance@czechccu.org | http: www.czechccu.org

Life Insurance Since 1879
Licensed in Illinois, Iowa, Michigan, Ohio

34400 Chardon Road • Willoughby Hills
440-585-3883 | Mariofazios.com

Curb Side Pick Up • On Line Ordering • Dine In
Special Events • Corporate Events

LaMalfa
The one and only cater 

since Circa:1963

216. 559.MIMI (6464)
mimiosborne@mcdhomes.com • www.mcdhomes.com

Mimi Osborne
REALTOR®

Parishioner
Premier Leader

$5 OFF with $20 purchase
440.708.1011

8586 E. Washington St., Chagrin Falls
FULL CATERING MENU AVAILABLE


